11-05/709 17:13 FAX 206 762 13134 HIGH PLAINS TWCD 001003

HIGH PLAINS UNDERGROUND WATER CONSERVATION DISTRICT
2930 Avenue Q, Lubbock, Texas 7941 1-2499

FACSIMILE TRANSMISSION
(806) 762-1834

3 Pages Transmitted, Including This Cover Page.
To: Firm/Company: Sprouse Shrader Smith P.C.
Attention: Marvin W. Jones
FAX No. 806-373-3454
From: Jim Conkwright, General Manager
Date Transmitted: November 5, 2009
Time Transmitted: Al P

If you experience any problems with the quality of our transmittal, please call
(806) 762-0181.



11-05,08 17:15 FAX BOG 762 1834 HIGH PLAINS UWCD 002 003

TEXAS

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

PRESIDENT
Robert Meyer
Canwon, TX

VICE FRESIDENT
Jim Copeland
Amton, TX

SECRETARY-TREASURER
Bruce Rigler
Plaaview, TX,

MEMEER
James Mnchell
Wollloth, TX

MEWMBER
Carrall Cook
Friona, TX

MAMAGER.
Jim Conkwright

2930 Avindae Q
Lobbock, TX
79411.2499

(806) 7620181
(806) 763-1834 (fax)

www.hpwd.com '

HIGH PLAINS UNDERGROUND WATER
CONSERVATION DISTRICT NO. 1

November 5, 2009

CERTIFIED MATL

Kevin Ward

Exceutive Administrator

Texas Water Development Board
P.O. Box 13231

Austin, TX 78711-3231

Re:  Petitions filed by G&J Ranch, Inc. and Mesa Water, L.P. 1 opposition
to the desired future conditions (DFC) adopted by Groundwater
Management Area Number One (GMA 1)

Dear Kevin:

The Board of Directors of the High Plains Underground Water Conservation
District No. 1 based their decision to adopt a 50/50 DFC, or goal, for the
Opallala aquifer for the district portion of GMA 1 based on the following
criteria:

1} After years of discussion, the board made a commitment to ensure the
economic viability of irrigated agriculture in the High Plains and the
board saw that 50/50 is a way to sustain that water for generations to
come.

2) Significant support for the 50/50 management goal already existed.
The area has been under a certain positive level of acceptance and the
board did not desire to lose that support.

Please accept this letter as the testimony which the High Plains Underground
Water Conservation District No. 1 intends to provide at the heaning.

Sincerely,

Jim Conkwright
General Manager

JC/ke
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Marvin W_ Jones — Attorney for Petitioners

Joe Reynolds — Texas Water Development Board

Monique Norman — Attorney for Panhandle Groundwater Conservation District

Gary McLaren — Attorney for High Plains Underground Water Conservation District

Debra Trejo & Andrew S, Miller — Attorneys for Hemphill County Underground
Water Conservation District

Tanet Guthrie — Hemphill County Underground Water Conservation District

Jim Haley — Hemphill County Underground Water Conservation District

F. Keith Good — Attorney for North Plains Groundwater Conservation District

Steve Walthour - North Plains Groundwater Conservation District

Danny Krienke — North Plaing Groundwater Conservation District

Robert Meyer — Hizh Plains Underground Water Conservation District

Tohn R.. Spearman — Panhandle Groundwater Conservation District

C. E. Williams — Panhandle Groundwater Conservation District



